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THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY JUNE 2nd 2010 COUNCIL CHAMBER COUNCIL OFFICES
 MOOR STREET KIRKHAM FOLLOWING LEISURE COMMITTEE AT 7PM
A presentation on proposed Community Governance Review changes by Ian Curtis Legal Services and Monitoring Officer Fylde Borough Council.

‘The ‘drivers’ for change are the proposed growth of St. Anne’s Town Council and the un parished areas of Ansdell and Lytham. Guidance from the Government indicates a need to provide local services via parish and town councils. These however need to be of an appropriate size to enable services to be delivered adequately, some of the smallest parishes could be incorporated’. One ‘incorporation’ that of Kirkham and Wesham combining has already been discounted.  Another possible area of change in Kirkham is the extension of the existing Kirkham boundary over Dow Brook to the A583 – this was also discounted.
Two further proposals were mapped out in detail as attached.
The discussion of these proposals produced the following: that the existing boundary includes a proportion of Ribby Hall Leisure site which ensures KTC is included in planning consultation in that area and should remain in place. The proposed change which would incorporate Lower Lane Freckleton, HMP Kirkham and The Mead within Kirkham could be split with HMP Kirkham and The Mead being within Kirkham as they are geographically close and Lower Lane remaining with Freckleton. Mr Curtis will receive a formal letter with the response of this council.

The meeting of the Leisure Committee now commenced
Present: The Mayor Councillor Keith Wright, Cllrs P.Hardy (in the Chair) Mrs Oades. E. Silverwood, Dr. Mitchell, P. Hodgson, J. Cameron
1. Apologies for absence: Cllr R Green, Cllr. E. Oldfield

2. Declarations of interest: there were no declaration of interest for Leisure Committee

3. Approval of the minutes of May 18th 2010: approved.

4. Matters arising from those minutes: None recorded

5. Community Centre and William Segar Hodgson facility reports; No issues arising.

6. Allotments: no issues to report

7. Date and time of next meeting: The next meeting of the Leisure Committee will take place on Tuesday July 6th 2010 at 7pm Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street Kirkham.

The council meeting now commenced
1. Apologies for absence: Cllr Green Cllr Oldfield
2. Declarations of interest: Members were reminded that in accordance with the Local Authorities Code of Conduct Act 2007 part 2 Members Interests and Councils Standing Orders any pecuniary or other interests should be declared; Cllr. Hardy declared on all planning matters. Cllrs’ Oades, Silverwood and Dr. Mitchell declared a non pecuniary interest in the Parks item.
3. Policing in Kirkham: Note this item was taken at the start of Leisure to allow the police representative to resume duties elsewhere. Sgt. Ford reported on Police and criminal activity in the area with a good detection rate. The issues at the St. George Hotel resulted in the finding of a body (non violent death) and drugs growing. The hotel is now closed. Graffiti on the middle Mill Street Car Park and alley ways will be cleared for Club Day and the Army Parade. The Chimes is attracting drinkers at the top of Orders Lane. Police to investigate. Cllr Hardy reported on car parking on the Freckleton Street/ Poulton Street corner – Parkwise to be alerted.
4. Ratification of the actions of the Leisure Committee held on June 2nd: approved.

5. Approval of the minutes of the meeting of the council held on May 18th 2010: Approved.

6. Matters arising from those minutes: Cllr. Silverwood gave further details of the Army Parade on June 21st 2010.

7. Mayors announcements: the Mayor reported on events attended

8. Town Clerks announcements and correspondence: the clerk reported on a letter received from Karl Oyston, Chairman of Blackpool Football Club thanking this council for their letter of congratulations on achieving Premier Division status in the next season. The clerk reported Wesham Town Council had asked for a copy job description for the Town Clerk/Centre Manager which has been forwarded. The clerk reported a Macro card is now available for Community centre purchases.
9. Parks and open spaces – update:

a. Maryfield  LCC proposal

Members were in agreement that the lease be transferred to Kirkham town council in principle, however some outstanding queries remain. Cllr. Oades to further enquiries re management of trees, railings, fences.and the management of litter picking etc.
10. Rural Splash – Kirkham baths: Cllr Oades reported on a disappointing lack of progress with ‘Bubble’ scheme and other fund raising ideas which are seen as essential to the future of Rural Splash. FBC have committed half a million pounds to the reopened St. Anne’s pool.
11. KWBG update: Cllr Silverwood reported on the antics of the Lord of the Manor and the measures taken by the KWBG, LCC, FBC and KTC to prevent future difficulties. The next market is on Saturday June 5th
12. Planning applications:

a. 10/0228

Kirkham Memorial Park Children’s Play area

KTC support this proposal and record their

thanks to the parks group for their hard work and success in fund raising for this project.

b. 10/0281

Kirkham Methodist Church Nelson Street proposed

Extension to security fencing.

KTC – no specific objections

c. 10/0142

2 Fylde Street Kirkham 2 x extensions to property

KTC object – over intensive to site

d. 10/0361

Derby Arms Station Road change of use to Class

D1 Veterinary Surgery

KTC observe concerns re lack of client car parking
Potential noise and odour issues

e. 08/1072

land North of Mowbreck Lane proposal for 264 

Dwellings- appeal
KTC observe

1. There is no demonstrable need for housing in that area

2. The use of top grade agricultural land

3. The lack of infrastructure to support the plan

4. Brown field sites are available

5. The SHLAA report is now defunct

13. SHLAA report and Community Governance Review  proposals:

The Council has already heard the SHLAA has been laid to rest with the recent changes in Government. The CGR response will be sent to FBC following this meeting.

14. Staffing: No further reports

15. Finance report:
a. Monthly report: approved

b. Annual report 2009 to 2010: approved. The clerk reported that funds have now been moved to  a high yield account and an amount from this Business Reserve account will be moved to an alternative bank to protect investments: approved.
16. Highways: Preston Street will be resurfaced in the coming week to Carr Lane.

17. Date and time of next meeting: The next meeting of council will take place on Tuesday July 6th 2010 commencing at 7pm with Leisure Committee Council Chamber Council Offices Moor Street.
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